9/29/06njm

Palliative Medicine's Role in the Continuity of Care
September is drawing to a close and with it the current discussion of chronic pain and palliative care, on this List Serve, comes to an end as well. I sincerely hope, though, that local discussions and use of the links to various data and information continues far into the future.

We discussed the critical need to recognize and treat neuropathic pain as a major part of the chronic pain syndrome and the inclusion of non-pain modalities – PT, Mental Health and adjuvant therapy in controlling this chronic illness.

As we find better ways to prevent untimely deaths, how ever that is defined, we will increasingly be caring for people who have reached old age. With aging comes increasing aches and pains, usually an accumulation of illnesses and all too often prolonged failure of various systems. Just as we have become better at perinatal, pediatric and adult care, so must we become good at providing comprehensive care for those who are reaching the final stages of life – at whatever age that occurs.

We discussed the issue of advanced directives (AD), which were designed to give individuals more control over determining what kind of artificial support they would want in the event of a life threatening illness or condition – including a cardiac arrest. ADs, however, are only as good as the understanding of the individual and those helping to prepare it, of the consequences and outcomes of the various procedures and interventions involved.

We discussed the efficacy of CPR in the elderly and the outcomes data that indicates that in patients over age 75, with significant co-morbidities, the chance of survival to return home with cognition intact is less than 2% and the chance of continued death or greater suffering is over 98%. The chance of surviving an un-witnessed arrest (by far the most common real-life scenario) is zero.

Several participants noted the need for more education and training. To that end the IHS has teamed up with the National Cancer Institute to bring EPEC-O (Education in Palliative and End of life Care – Oncology) training to the IHS. Seventy five thousand dollars has been made available for a “train-the-trainer”, 3-day conference which will be held in Window Rock AZ January 23-25th 2007. The NCI will fund travel and training costs for a two-person team from each Area to attend the training. The goal is for the teams then to take their new expertise back to their Areas and bring it to the SU level. Each Area CMO and AD has the information. Please contact them if you are interested.

Thanks to all who participated in any way. I have found that caring for those who are in their final stage of life, many of whom have challenging symptom control needs, is the most rewarding and satisfying part of my practice. I encourage all providers, at every level in the IHS, to become better at pain and symptom management and palliative care. It is what our patients expect of us and deserve from us.

Timothy Domer M.D.

Resources:
CPR in the Elderly

http://www.ihs.gov/MedicalPrograms/MCH/F/documents/CPRElderly204.doc
Full Discussion available here

(with many online resources included)
http://www.ihs.gov/MedicalPrograms/MCH/F/PCdiscForumMod.cfm#palliative
